WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL

White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA
Telephone: 01603 419203 Fax: 01603 424651
Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
Website: www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk



Best News ...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

Twitter:

The Week Ahead

@whitewomanlane

Mon. 1st - Dance Club School Hall 3.20 - 4.20pm

Tues. 2nd - Guitars am

The Hobbit production for whole school

Chess Club 6Q Lunchtime Year 4 Korfball 12.35 - 1pm

Girls' Football match v. Drayton (home)

Fashion Club 3.20 - 4.15pm

Wed. 3rd - Guitars am

Keyboard lessons Music Room
Woodwind lessons pm ICT Suite

Year 6 Football v. Falcon (Away)

Thur. 4th - Individual photos

Chess Club 6Q Lunchtime Year 5 Korfball 12.35 - 1pm

Samba Club School Hall 3.20 - 4.30pm

Yr 5 Boys' Football match v. Horsford (home)

Fri. 5th - Year 5 visit to West Stow

Keep it Moving 8.30 a.m School Hall Cross Country Sprowston 2p.m.

Dates for Your Diary

9th October Year 6 Height and Weight Programme

12th October School Disco

15th October Friends of WWL AGM 7.30pm

18th - 27th October inclusive Half term

Tuesday 30th October Shakespeare in Schools performance (selected yr 6pupils)

7th – 9th November Year 5 Hilltop Residential 30th November Flu immunisation for yrs 3,4 4 5

30th November Children's University Graduation (selected pupils)

30th November Christmas Fair 14th December School Disco

HOUSE POINT TOTALS!



This week's

Buckingham(Green)1Total points-8Balmoral(Blue)4Total points-3Sandringham(Yellow)3Total points-3Windsor(Red)2Total points-6

Congratulations to Buckingham this week.

THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to 4P and 6H

With attendance of 100%

For the week 17th - 21st September

2018







GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with 'WOW' moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;



Sam Smíth, Georgía Cozens-Chípperfield and Ruby Reilly

SCHOLASTIC

This is a fantastic way to contribute to reading resources in school

Your child has been given the latest Scholastic leaflet. It is packed full of books which would be great as reads.

If you would like to place an order please make cheques payable to 'SCHOLASTIC' only. Place orders in an envelope marked Scholastic Books and your child's name and class. Alternatively orders can be placed online and delivered free to school by visiting: http://clubs-school.scholastic.co.uk/white-woman-lane

Orders will close on **Monday 1st October** when the complete order will be placed. Books should be with you before Half Term.

Remember 20p in every £1 spent by you comes back to us in free books.

Thank you for all your support.

Using the School Text Messaging Service

Due to the way in which the current incoming text messaging service works we kindly ask that it is used only in the following circumstances:

- 1) If you need to report your child's absence from school (this should be done as early in the day as possible)
- 2) If you are responding to a specific query made by the school.

The number to use is: 07624819075

Should you need to contact the school in other circumstances we recommend that you either email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
Or telephone 01603 419203.

We understand that from time to time your arrangements for collecting your child at the end of the school day may change. If you have an urgent message for your child regarding such issues we would prefer that you notify us by telephoning the school only.

Please be aware that any text messages you receive from the school are limited in character space and therefore may be brief!

Thank you for you cooperation with this matter.

RETURN OF FORMS TO SCHOOL

Thank you to everyone who has returned the forms to school. As I'm sure you will appreciate this is a huge administrative task and so we would be extremely grateful if any outstanding forms could be returned to school as soon as possible via the class teacher.





Author Visit

On Tuesday 11th October, Year 5 and Year 6 will have an author visiting in the morning to discuss her work and to inspire reading and writing.



Author: Nicola Davies

Nicola has a long list of brilliant titles, all concerning the natural world. She is a Zoologist and Conservationist, ex TV presenter and smallholder and has written a wide range of fiction and non-fiction titles including –

Lots
The Promise
What's Eating You?
King of the Skies
Whale Boy
The Elephant Road(Heroes of the Wild series)
Big Blue Whale

Her talks will cover nature and ecology as well as her writing so linking with STEM strands Science and Literacy. Nicola also works with a charity called the World Land Trust.

Books will be available to purchase at the end of her session. There will be a separate leaflet with that information to follow shortly. Books will be priced from £5.99-£14.99 (hardback).

Samba Club

Our famous Samba Band needs new members! This club takes place every Thursday after school from 3.20 to 4.30pm. It is led by Jon Cann, a member of Norwich Samba. The children will use a range of percussion instruments that produce the typically exciting sound of the Rio Carnival with a UK twist. UK Samba mixes traditional Brazilian rhythms with other influences: reggae, dance, soul/R'n'B and jazz patterns to create a unique blend that is very different from established Brazilian styles. If you love to party, make some noise and be the centre of attention - take advantage of the free after school sessions on Thursday after school. If you would like your child to attend please contact the School Office.









School Immunisation Team Nasal 'flu vaccination

It Is Flu Season Again.....

A Message from the Norfolk Immunisation Team

Good News

• The flu nasal spray is now being offered to all children from Reception to Year 5.

Did You Know

School age children are "Super Spreaders" of the flu virus

What You Can Do

- School will give you the paper information
- Please read
- Complete the consent form in ink
- Please ensure you tick <u>either</u> the <u>yes</u> or <u>no</u> box
- Return this to school before the date stamped on the letter

How Will This Help

- By protecting your child this will stop the spread of the flu virus to;
- Parents
- Grandparents
- School staff
- And the tiny members of your family

Any Questions?

Contact us on 01603 779390 or ccs.norfolk.immunisationteam@nhs.net





TALK HOMEWORK

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity home and we would be very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they can't write it either!"

Talk homework is set in Best News every Friday and will be discussed at school on Tuesday mornings.

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the words below;

This Week's Words

Grasshopper Shinobi

presentable

nervous

emotion

friend

proud

grotesque

adjacent

dwindle

unkempt

fastidious

Vocabulary Ninja

'Words unlock the doors to a world of understanding'

Thank you for your support in helping your child.







Josie Savage

For her positive attitude towards learning. Josie has been getting involved in every lesson and trying hard to put her hand up. Well done, Josie!

Oscar Rivers

For listening well in every lesson, joining in with class discussions and presenting his work neatly.

Well done, Oscar!

Jayden Girling

For being incredibly responsible for not only his belongings but for those of his class members. Without being asked Jayden cleared the changing rooms of all the forgotten kit and gave it to those who had left it behind. Well done Jayden! Keep it up!

Lewy Ward

For being a fantastic role model to others. Lewy has demonstrated excellent listening skills since being at White Woman Lane and is always ready to learn. Well done Lewy!

Luka Loynes

For being such a kind and considerate member of the class. Luka always goes above and beyond to help those around him. Keep it up Luka!

Lily Maynard

For a confident and mature start to White Woman Lane. Lily is already showing what a great learner she is going to be, with her positive attitude and willingness to listen and try things out.

Ryan Minns

For being a great role model in our classroom. Ryan is happy to help others and always tries his hardest in lessons. Well done.

Jackson Darby

For a superb illustration of the Colosseum

Niamh Harris

For always being ready and willing to learn. A True star!

William Robson-Kaey and Zuzanna Maciol

For brilliant understanding of comparing numbers.

Mya-Rose Moss

For demonstrating very dramatic and creative reading in Guided Reading sessions! Keep it up!

Harrison Steadman

For contributing to class discussions and thinking 'outside the box'. Super work!

Sam Smith

For some brilliant work in English this week, your introduction as Zeus was awesome - well done!

Ellie Croyden

For supporting her friends with their maths challenges this week, it was lovely to see!

James Butler

For recreating the big bang using a foot pump - you were a great help on Wednesday.

Eve Coleman

For being a fantastic assistant to Mrs Quiles-Richmond.

Lucy Johnson

For some absolutely awesome effort with some tough place value challenges in Maths this week - what a star!



Environment Day



Saturday 6 October

11:00am - 3:00pm

FREE ENTRY



Lots of fun for all ages including: Forest schools activities, den making, come and meet the animals from Banham Zoo, look at pond and river invertebrates and loads more!!

Spooley Holiday Adlivities

The following one day activities are aimed at 4 - 6 year olds

running from 10.00am - 2.00pm

£16*

18th October Little Kids Haunted Radio Show

19th October Little Kids Gymnastics 19th October Mini Mountaineers 23rd October Little Kids Ghoulish Creations

26th October Boo! Crazy Little Scientists

£30*

The following two day activities are for 7=12 year olds running from 10.00am - 3.00pm

18th & 19th October Monstrous Robot Wars 18th & 19th October Thriller: Street Dance Academy 23rd & 24th October Introduction to Climbing 23rd & 24th October Stop Fright Animation

24th & 25th October Be a Youtuber 25th & 26th October The Mysterious World of Magic 25th & 26th October Intermediate Climbing 25th & 26th October Spooky Fashion Frenzy

Earlydrop off (from 9.00 am) is also available at a cost of £2.50 per day per child Pick up a brochure from our Drop In Cafe or visit opennorwich.org.uk/youth-activities/whats-on/spooky-fun for further information or to book a place.

**This booking fee = a per centage of which goes to our charity

OPEN Youth Trust, 28 Castle Meadow, Norwich, NR2 4SF Reg Charity No 1108712 | Company Reg No 5320333

Top Up Training

- Football coaching
 Fitness
- Agility, balance, coordination
 Speed
- Strength and power New technology



The modern approach